


Dear Neighbors,

What a year 2024 was! The robust performance of our investment portfolio coupled with

generous support from you enabled the continuation of our long-standing work in service to

Randolph and the surrounding community – in communications, scholarships, grants, upkeep

of the Durand Lake and Ravine House facilities, and provision of lifeline services.

But in one respect, 2024 was unlike any other in our history – that being, of course, the

memorable celebration of Randolph's Bicentennial. Your Foundation played a central role in

many of the events and activities throughout the summer, and for that reason, we decided

the bulk of our Annual Report should be given over to reminiscences of our times together.

This in no way suggests a definitive archive or photo album of the Bicentennial, nor a

depiction of all the participants. The pages that follow are simply offered as a snapshot of an

extraordinary year.

While reflecting back, we’re also looking forward to what comes next and I want to share

some highlights:

Season 4 of Porches of Randolph – sounds like a TV show but we’re talking parties

You’ll see The Foundation working to help more local organizations

We invite you to our Annual Open House on Friday August 8 where we are going to

focus on community and friendship (with just the shortest of speeches)

Community Market and Yard Sale on August 9. Let me know if you have items you

want to donate. A portion of the proceeds will help the Randolph Fire Department and

our local NH State Police Troop “F”

Film+Forum on August 12 and 13. Hear stories of the role of Randolph Women during

WWII. A portion of the proceeds will benefit the Friends of the Library

Launching our Scholarship Applications Portal which will make it easier and faster to

apply. Check out our Online Grants Portal which is already live on our website

As you browse through this report, we hope that it brings you

joy, fond memories, and reminds you of the impact you have 

through your support and gifts. 
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On the cover: The Bicentennial
Randolph Old and New Parade
held on Saturday, August 3,
2024 on Durand Rd with
bagpiper and standard bearers

With Gratitude,

Redza “Red” Dempster
redza@rfnh.org



GRANTS COMMITTEE
Garrett Rella, Chair
Jim Alexander

From education to the arts, conservation to recreation, we support
a diverse array of initiatives that are important to our community 

SCHOLARSHIPS COMMITTEE
Maria Neal, Chair
Rick Umiker
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Visit youtu.be/evCsE7AAM8Y
Or scan the QR code to watch a 6 minute 
behind-the-scenes video of the drone capabilities

You probably don’t ever want to see the
folks wearing these uniforms on a hike as
it probably means something unfortunate
happened. Fortunately, you are in good
hands and now even more so with the
new rescue drone made possible by a
Randolph Foundation grant.
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Since 1964, The Foundation has partnered with the Town
to maintain the Lake along with the Ravine House Pool 
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Lake Durand!



Bicentennial Quilt

One of the kick-off events of the Bicentennial.
Residents descended on Coldbrook Farm on
Durand Road on May 25 to enjoy a music
celebration featuring the Jim McLaughlin Group
and the Country Comfort Band. 

The culmination of a year-long
collaborative effort, on display
through the season. It made for
a festive backdrop at every
Town Hall event.
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Woodspringstock‌Woodspringstock‌



The Randolph

Mossbacks Retake 

the Field! 

The Randolph

Mossbacks Retake 

the Field! 
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Sunday afternoon softball, part
of the cornucopia of games and
activities to challenge the
young and formerly young on
Celebration Weekend. 



Athletes of all ages did
a run around Durand
Lake, cycled down
Durand Road, finishing
up with a swim to the
platform in the Ravine
House pool and back
to shore. Awards given
in different age
categories.
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Ready, Set, Go! 
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Trail crew members, two of Randolph’s most senior
residents,  and one of its youngest  joined dozens of
other hikers on a splendid day navigating their own
routes to a sumptuous gourmet feast at Castleview
Ledge

Two Hikes Met at a Ledge
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Broadacres Open House. The Penney Farm
hosts a tour of the former Randolph Post
Office and historic parlor.

Residents combed attics, cellars, and closets
then curators assembled a fascinating display
of Randolph history.

A Light Detection and Ranging (LIDAR)
presentation offers archaeological glimpses of
Randolph’s past.
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Look 

Out Rose 

Parade! 
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Marchers, town officials, antique
vehicles, elaborate floats, and

general celebrants cheered along
the Durand Rd route by an

enthusiastic audience.



To the right is one
of two logos
specially designed
for the festivities.
The other logo is
featured above.

A commemorative hiker medal
was forged and sold
throughout the year

Starting in November 2023 all residents
were mailed a Bicentennial calendar
featuring curated historical photographs.

Filmakers interviewed several residents and compiled a
captivating film that premiered at the Saturday
Bicentennial Dinner

The Foundation through the
Bicentennial Committee
supported several special
Bicentennial projects all
created by Randolphians
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Dinner and Dancing
Capacity crowds filled tents at the Ravine House site for two evenings of dining
and dancing!  The ”Better Late than Never“ band (pictured above right)
entertains the crowd of listeners and dancers on Friday night.  The Bicentennial
Film (see previous page) premiered on Saturday night and DJ Zac Colby
entertained revelers through the night (but not too late.)

Music Filled The Air
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Thank you for understanding that not all
of our valued supporters could be

pictured above. Much effort has been
made to ensure this list is accurate as of

12/31/2024. If you feel it is in error,
please accept our apologies and let us

know at board@rfnh.org. 

Jim Alexander and Joan Ostergren

Martha H. Balph

Stephen Barrow

Anne E. Barschall

Jules Bellisio

Adam Berger and Harriet Phinney

Marie Beringer and Judy Owen, in
honor of Heywood Alexander

John and Mary Berry

John and Barbara Bishop

Karen Bradley

Dwight and Lauren Bradley

Charles Breunig and Erica Avery

Charles and Angela Brown

Caesar and Gail Bryan

Jackie and Bill Bush

Bruce Cairns

Bruce and Hazel Cameron

Cynthia and Woody Canaday

Steven and Karen Chase

Paul and Michele Cormier

Roland and Louise Cote

Alexander D. Crary

Jonathan and Suzanne Crary

Sarah Crary

Nancy Halick and G. Stanley Cutter

John Davidge and Debbie Lott

Denise Demers

Kevin Demers

Rev. and Mrs. Richard Doyle

George and Renee Dunham

Bob Erwin

Alan and Lynette Eusden

Dyk and Lydia Eusden

Lynn W. Farnham

Regina Ferreira and Tami Hartley

Nanette S. Fleming

Anne and David Forsyth

Richard and Elaine Fournier

Sarah and Andrew Gallop

Martha Gellens

Michael Creppy and Asemina
Georgiadis

Philip Guiser and Susan Turner

Janet and Brett Halvorson

Fred and Erika Hauptmann

Chris Hawkins

Janet Heslam

Betsy Hess, in honor of Heywood
Alexander

Ted Horton

Judy Hudson

Lynn Hunt, in honor of Heywood
Alexander

Jane Jerry

Martin and Elizabeth Johnson

Lawrence Weisberg and
Rebecca Johnson

Barry and Julianne Johnston

Jeannette Joyal

Alison and Steve Katz

Ann and Wayne Kellner

Judith Kenison, in honor of Lisa
May Kelley, Bill May, Susan Kern,

Nancy Bennett, Heywood
Alexander, Alfred Hudson

Norma Kirmmse-Borden
and Alan Borden

Linda Kovalik

Beth Krusi and Sandy Harris
Robert Kruszyna

Keith and Michelle LeBlanc

Jane Penney Legere, in honor of
John (Duncan) Edgar

James Loudon

Margot Maddock

Jean Palm Malick

Jon Martinson

Tim and Sas Mather

Jeffrey Maletta and Catherine
May

Ted and Laura May

Doug Mayer

John and Catherine McDowell, in
honor of Heywood Alexander

Bradford A. Meiklejohn

D. Randolph Meiklejohn and Diane
Sokal

Scott and Ellen Meiklejohn

Bill and Kempy Minifie

John T.B. Mudge

Denise Nelson and John Kalagher

Gary Newfield

Lalia Lowe Nichols

Denise Nelson and John Kalagher

Gary Newfield

Lalia Lowe Nichols

Nicholas Noyes

David Ogilby

Robert and Nena Onacki

Berkeley Pemberton

Cara Penney, in honor of John
(Duncan) Edgar

John and Maggie Person

Ralph and Michelle Pettigrew

Ben and Barb Phinney 

Joanna Phinney

Rex and Betsy Ramsay

William Rising 

Peter Rowan and June Hammond

David and Doreen Roy

David and Gaye Ruble

Kate Saunders and Ger Killeen

Marlin and Brenda Snider

H. Guyford and Barbara Stever

Blake and Dell Strayhorn

Cynthia G. Swank and Peter Parker

Steve and Lisa Teczar

Ellen Tibbetts

Dave and Alison Tomlinson

John and Kathy Tremblay

Edith Tucker

Chris and Gary Vandemoortele

Pretinder Virk

Rosalind and Harry Waterman

John Weatherly

Howie and Sue Wemyss

David and Franklin Stone Wenk, in
honor of Heywood Alexander

Andrew and Mary Wiley

John Wiley

David and Doris Willcox

William Woodruff and Fredericka
Solomon
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For gifts received or dated from 1/1/2024 to 12/31/2024

Thank you for your patience as we navigate our new database software; we inadvertently missed
including these tributes from 2023:

Judith Kenison, in honor of Joseph Eggleston, Auvern Kenison, Alan Lowe, Nancy Penney, 
John Scarinza, Norris Tibbetts

Joan K. Rising, in honor of Michael Sewick



Scott and Ellen Meiklejohn

Sally Micucci

Bill and Kempy Minifie 

Mary Minifie

The Mossbacks

Mike Pelchat

Tad Pfeffer

Barbara Phinney

Harriet Phinney

Martha Phinney

Anne Post Poole

Suzanne Reid

Lori Rosenthal

Kevin and Patty Rosseau 

Philip Rosseau

Peter Rowan

Mark and Susie Santos

Tim and Martha Sappington

Linda Scherf

Betsy Rising Segura

Sarah Smith

Guy Stever

The Strayhorn Family

Steve Teczar

Edith Tucker

Rick and Ginny Umiker

Sandy Weir

David and Franklin Stone Wenk

Charlotte Woodruff Winchell

Freddie Woodruff

* Names listed are of official Bicentennial
organizers or those that had defined and
publicized roles. While not all spouses and
significant others are listed we do acknowledge
their contributions as well as those of children
and so many volunteers who joined in this
Herculean effort. Our heartfelt thanks goes out
to all those volunteered and helped!

Debbie Alexander-Odom

Jim Alexander and Joan Ostergren

Barbara Arnold

Ray and Dede Aube

Emily and Ryan Bauer

Mary Berry

Dwight and Lauren Bradley

Laura Brockett

Gail and Caesar Bryan

Paul and Michele Cormier

Ray Cotnoir and Heather Wiley

Chris Cross and Pauline Galiana

Jennifer DeMarco

Keith Dempster

John and Betsy Maddock Dillon

Margaret Cutter Douglas

Carol Doyle

Linda Dupont

Mike and Joan Egan

Caitlin Eusden

Michael Evert

Susan Ferre

Andy and Sarah Eusden Gallop

Ted Horton 

Jamie Horton

Judy Hudson, with many contributing authors

Yvonne and Larry Jenkins

Adrian Johnston 

Barry and Julianne Johnston

Stone Johnston

Mark and Kathleen Kelley

Bruce Kirmmse

Sue Maddock

Jean Malick

Sas and Tim Mather

Catherine May

Randy Meiklejohn

Bicentennial Chairs Guy Stever and Sarah 
Eusden Gallop
Celebration Weekend Chair Sas Mather
Selectmen of the Town of Randolph Michele
Cormier, Richard Fournier, Paul Jadis
Assistant to the Selectman Linda Dupont

Town Clerk Anne Kenison

Androscoggin Valley Search & Rescue

Friends of the Randolph Library

NH Dept of Fish and Game

Randolph Church

Randolph Fire Department

Fire Chief Dana Horne

Randolph Mountain Club

RMC President John Phinney
RMC 2024 Events Chairs Eliza Horton and 
Ginny Umiker

We Appreciate Our Volunteer
Photographers Whose Work Is
Featured On These Pages
Julia Gallop
Sarah Eusden Gallop
Tim Mather
Franklin Stone
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(They may(They may
wear aprons)wear aprons)

Special Thanks To



Asset Allocation

Endowment Assets

The assets of The Foundation managed by Janney,
Montgomery, Scott totaled $1,007,597 on December 31, 2024.
The account had an overall gain of 13.32% in 2024.

Janney did not report any new investments or expenditures for
the account during the quarter.

FINANCE COMMITTEE

Jim Alexander, Vice President & Finance
(term started August 9, 2024)

Caesar Bryan, Vice President & Finance
(term ended August 9, 2024)

Rick Umiker, Treasurer
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The Randolph Foundation
a 501(c)3 non-profit

Tax ID# 02-6009502

PO Box 283 
Gorham, NH, 03581

rfnh.org

Officers/Committee Chair
Redza Dempster, President & Advancement
Jim Alexander, Vice President & Finance (term started Aug 2024)
Caesar Bryan, Vice President & Finance (term ended Aug 2024)
Rick Umiker, Treasurer
Jennifer DeMarco, Secretary
Mark Kelley, Immediate Past President; Communications &
Nominating

Board Members/Committee Chair
Lauren Bradley, Ravine House & Durand Lake
Garrett Rella, Grants 
Lori Rosenthal, Governance (term started Aug 2024)

The following are non-board members, but who nevertheless work
tirelessly on the Foundation’s behalf:

Scholarships Chair
Maria Neal

Bicentennial Co-Chairs
Sarah Eusden Gallop and Guy Stever

Celebration Weekend Chair
Sas Mather

Ravine House Pool & Tennis Court Volunteers
Dave and Alison Tomlinson

Lifeline Liaison
Heather Wiley

Publications Staff
Lucy Sandin, Editor, The Mountain View
Linda Dupont, Editor, The Blizzard
Keith Dempster, Editor, The Weekly

board@rfnh.org

fb.com/randolphfoundation

Redza Dempster
redza@rfnh.org

Contact 
the President
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Social Media
Sarah Eusden Gallop



The Randolph Foundation
PO Box 283
Gorham, NH 03581


